Notes from the DASP Student Voice meeting held at St Osmunds Middle School on Wednesday 8th July 1.30 – 2.45pm

Schools represented:

Thomas Hardye, St Osmunds, St Mary’s Puddletown, Dorchester Middle

St Mary’s Catholic, St Mary’s Charminster

Winterbourne Valley, Damers, The Prince of Wales

Puddletown, Milborne, Cheselbourne, Broadmayne, Dorchester Learning Centre
All student representatives were welcomed by Mr Farrington the DASP Director, especially the new reps from Years 3, 5, 7 and 10 who would be taking responsibility for attending the DASP Voices in 2009/2010. the structure of the DASP Student Voice was quickly outlined:

1. Year 8s from the middle schools meet with Year 11s from the Learning Centre and Thomas Hardye. Sunninghill would be attending these meetings in future.

2. Year 6s from St Osmunds meet with Year 4s from St Mary’s Catholic, St Mary’s Charminster and Manor Park. It is suggested that Year 6s and Year 4s from Sunninghill join this group in future.

3. Year 6s from St Mary’s Puddletown meet with Year 4s from Broadmayne, Puddletown, Cheselbourne, Piddle Valley, Milborne St Andrew and Frome Valley.

4. Year 6s from Dorchester Middle meet with Year 4s from Cerne Abbas, Damers, Winterbourne Valley and The Prince of Wales.

Reps were reminded that all minutes and agendas for all the voices appear on the Student Voice section of the DASP website, where these notes will also be posted. Reps were encouraged to read the minutes from the other voices to share good ideas. Mr Richard Scott, co-ordinator of the DASP website, was introduced
To celebrate achievements, share good ideas and provide some continuity from this year into next, half of the representatives shared what their mini voice had been talking about with another mini voice. 

The four DASP student representatives who attend the Dorset County Pupil Voice three times a year were introduced: Katy Loveless from Thomas Hardye, Lucy Beer from St Mary’s Puddletown, Jacob Huelin from DMS and Antonio Diaz from St Mary’s Catholic.
They explained what the County Pupil Voice had been talking about.

They then made a presentation about Eco Schools and made a strong plea that all DASP schools commit to registering as Eco Schools and exploring this vitally important environmental agenda that can also save schools thousands of pounds. Puddletown and Cheselbourne reported that they already had achieved Bronze and Silver levels.  The presentation pointed out the nine areas that can be developed:

Waste

Energy

Biodiversity

Global Perspectives

Healthy Living

Litter

School grounds

Waste and recycling

Transport
The student presentation has been made available at the DASP website.

http://www.dasp.org.uk/daspstudentvoice.htm
Several schools shared what they were already doing to improve some of these areas already.

It was unanimously agreed by all present that the reps would go back to their schools and seek to explain Eco Schools to the school leaders and urge them to take this initiative on board. It was pointed out that all DASP schools had committed last year to look at Rights Respecting Schools status and that there were now 15 DASP schools that had successfully been assessed as achieving Level 1 status. This was the best way to work together for the benefit of the whole community. 

Mr Rob Brindley was introduced. He is the officer who works for Dorset to support the Eco Schools initiative and he answered some questions.
It was agreed that Eco Schools would be the focus for another DASP Student Voice day in October for all schools to attend. Cheselbourne and Puddletown were asked if they could help on this day by describing what they had achieved so far. Date and venue to be decided.
Finally, it was also agreed that there would be benefits in an element of continuity in DASP representation on the County Pupil Voice. Three of the existing students were keen to continue. The director agreed to ask all schools to see if there were any students who were interested in taking on this responsibility so that there could be a balance between continuity and new ideas.

Refreshments were served and everyone was thanked for their participation and enthusiasm.
